SHACKLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Assembly held on 3 May 2016 in the Shackleford Centre.

Present – Bridget Carter-Manning (Chairman), Fran Nowlan (vice Chairman), Philip Randall, Barry Hitchcok, George Johnson (SCC Councillor) and Kate Lingard (clerk).

Members of the Public – John Forsyth, Peter Stovold and Neil Smith. 
1. Apologies for Absence – Tony Rooth and Jon Scott. 
2. Minutes of the 2015 Annual Assembly - Confirmed, and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising – None.

4. Chairman’s Report for 2015/16
The report covered, inter alia: 

- The progress on the occupation of the Mushroom Farm Development – only one house remains unoccupied. 
-  The progress of various projects:

· The installation of the benches at Eashing

· Major improvements to the playground

· Repairs to BOAT 527

· Installation of defibrillator and training session
· Small scale works undertaken through the Lengthsman Scheme

· Listing of the War Memorial 

- Planning issues.

- Disappointment at the lack of communication between the Parish and the Police – the Police surgeries have now stopped, our local officer can no longer attend meetings and is also unable to send us any crime figures. 

- Thanks from the Parish Council to all those who have helped over the last 12 months, in particular thanks to the Parish Councillors, the Clerk, Borough Councillor Tony Rooth, Surrey County Council George Johnson, Selina Pope and the Playground Committee, Quintus Van Koetsveld and all residents for their help within the parish. 

5. Date of Next Assembly - 9 May 2017
